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The 2009 December issue of the APO News featured a quiz 
as a bit of year-end fun. The questions concerned the major 
APO activities reported in 2009. Of the 81 entries, 43 had 
100% correct answers (answers are available on the APO 
Web site at www.apo-tokyo.org). To select the prizewinners, 
APO Secretariat staff conducted a lucky draw. We would like 
to congratulate all the winners, who will receive their prizes 
soon. We also thank everyone who took part in the quiz and 
responded to our survey with suggestions for improvement 
and comments on APO publications.

And the winners are
Md. Khaleduzzaman (Bangladesh)
Ashok Sharma (India)
B. Prabhakar (India)
Inder Singh Naruka (India)
Kalathur Srinivasan (India)
S.A. Khader (India)
Rajaumbang Saragih (Indonesia)
Satrio Noegroho (Indonesia)
Yap Yun Fung (Malaysia)
Batjargal Danaa (Mongolia)

Urantsetseg. Lh (Mongolia)
Bindra Devi Shakya (Nepal)
Deepankar Udaya (Nepal)
Indira Keshari Tuladhar (Nepal)
S. Irshad Hussain Bokhari (Pakistan)
Muhammad Arif Goheer (Pakistan)
Aileen A. Ricohermoso (Philippines)
L. Lanka Namalie (Sri Lanka)
Chanwit Kiatdachawit (Thailand) 
Warut Wongwattanaset (Thailand) 

Winners of APO T-shirts and eco-bags


